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Viking Sword Found 

A  1,000-year-old Viking burial site has 
been discovered by archaeologists 

working on the Ardnamurchan peninsula in 
Highlands of Scotlkand.  The grave holds 
the remains of a high-status Viking who was 
buried in his boat with an axe, a sword and  

a spear.   

It is the first undisturbed Viking ship burial 
found on the British mainland.  The boat is 
held together with 200 metal rivets.  Viking 
specialists from the University of Glasgow 
say the boat is likely to be from the 10th 

century AD. 

Dig project co-director, Hannah Cobb, 
stated  "A Viking boat burial is an incredible 
discovery, but in addition to that, the arte-
facts and preservation make this one of the 
most important Norse graves ever exca-

vated in Britain."   

"The Vikings would have dug a boat shaped 
hole and then would have dragged the boat 
up from the sea and put it into the hole and 
laid all his possessions around him," she 
said.  "His shield would have been laid on 
his chest and his sword at his side.  Then 
they would have filled  the boat with stones 
ð and that's exactly what we found when 

we excavated the site" she said. 

The archaeologists also unearthed part of a 
shield, a bronze ring-pin, a whetstone from 

Norway and Viking pottery at the site. 

  

 

December, 2011 

Mt Barker Caledonian Society  Mt Barker Caledonian Society  

Thistle  Thistle  

http://www.abc.net.au/news/2011-10-19/12c000yo-viking-burial-site-found-in-britain/3580162#
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Chiefõs Chatter 

G reetings to you all, members and friends of the Society, and the 

warmest wishes for the coming festive season and New Year. 

At this time, Betty and I would like to thank all of you who came to the 
town hall for Celtic Night and our installation, it was a fabulous night, 
ably óMCôdô by Trevor Powell, with awesome music and entertainment 
from Inesheer, our own Pipe Band, and the Scott School of Highland 
Dancing.  We enjoyed the company of our guests and friends, and the 
Address by George óYou can take the man out of Scotland, but you 
canôt take Scotland out of the manô Haig.  Thank you to all who contrib-
uted in any way to the setup, management and pull-down of the night.  

Well Done! 

Our next effort was the float in the Mount Barker Christmas Pageant.  Up early to meet everyone at 
Ann and Malcolm Fergusonõs place, decorate the truck kindly loaned by Dennis, distribute cars to 
handy parking places near the finish, change into costume, eat breakfast of bacon and eggs ï many 
thanks Ann and Malcolm ï then off to the oval to await the start.  A half hour ride through the streets of 
Mount Barker, madly waving to the excited crowd, distributing Band promotion pamphlets and getting 
sunburnt followed and then we were back at Ann and Malcolmôs to dismantle and clean up.  Thanks to 
those who bravely sat up on the truck in costume and participated.  Please consider giving an hour for 

this next year so our tartan is well and truly anchored to the hay bales. 

Then Betty and I had a visit to the Royal Caledonian Society St. Andrewôs supper Dance that night, 
where the enthusiastic attendees were very delighted to hear our own Caitlin Fry give the St. An-
drewôs Address.  An ex-patriot South Australian Scot remarked that he had heard the best St. An-
drewôs address he had ever encountered; well-done Caitlin!  It was also nice to have our Secretary, 

Mel Inglis, there as well.   

It was nice to see Junior Chieftain Di Franklin back on her feet at the pageant, albeit in a car!  Di has 

been recuperating from an operation and we wish her well. 

Pipe Major Tim Ferguson and I met with the Council events and Tourism Officers recently, to talk 
about the grants given by the Council for the Celts on the Green Concert and the Highland Gathering.  
We ventured to say that we would like the weekend to become a major óScottish Festivalô with other 
events organised around the central activities of the concert and Gathering.  They liked the idea and 
are prepared to lend their support and promotional expertise to create a óuniqueô South Australian ï 

Mount Barker ï event.  We will be having talks with them after the 2012 Gathering. 

So, that leads us in to this coming event weekend, the 18th and 19th February, our 2nd Celts on the 
Green Concert and 51st Highland Gathering.  Where will you be? There of course! But we need you to 
lend a hand so please volunteer to do something before, during or after the events to make it more 
enjoyable for us all.  Ring Sonya Millar or Tim Ferguson if you can help beforehand, in putting up 
advertising, selling tickets or just getting things set up.  We also need gate people all weekend, car 
park attendants, stall helpers and runners and plenty of helpers to pull it all down.  We are aiming to 
ópullô in at least 400 audience for the concert, but 500 would make a tidy profit! Get your friends to 
agree to buy tickets from you, you never know, there may be a ticket sellers prize! Visit the Celts on 
the Green website regularly to see latest news.  The entertainment will be ótop shelfô and more of what 

was asked for after last yearôs. 

The óthistle pickersô have been hard at work at Past Chief Lorraine Scottõs place during each week 
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Mount Barker  
Caledonian Society Inc  

2011 ñ 2012 Membership 

Application for Membership 
 

Membership renewal  

           (Please tick appropriate box) 

 

 

I, the undersigned, desire to be nominated as a member of the Mount Barker Caledonian Society 

Inc., and agree, if elected, to be bound by the Rules of the Society. 

 

 

Given Names: _____________________________  Surname: _____________________________ 
 

 

Address: _________________________________  Date of Birth: __________________________ 
 

 

Suburb: __________________________________  Occupation: ___________________________ 
 

 

State: _______ Postcode: _______  Country of Birth: _______________________________ 

 

Phone No.: _______________  Mobile No.: _________________________ 
 

 

E-mail Address: __________________________________________________ 
 

 

Signature: _______________________________________________________ 

X  MBCS Adult Membership    $15.00 p.a. 

X  MBCS Family Membership    $25.00 p.a. 

Proposed by: ____________________________ Seconded by: ___________________________ 

Date Approved Member No. Member Type Payment Receipt No. 

     

Please return to: The Secretary Mt.  Barker Caledonian Society, PO Box 998 Mount Barker SA 5251 
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~ Contact List ~ 

Society 

Chief 

Peter Stewart             8536 4014 

Senior Chieftain 

Nil 

Junior Chieftain 

Di Franklin             8188 0261 

Immediate Past Chief & Treasurer 

Roger Scott             8537 5202 

Secretary 

Mel Inglis             

Function Booking Officer 

Sarah McInness            8537 5003 

Gathering Coordinator 

Sonya Millar             8389 6741 

Celts on the Green Coordinator 

Tim Ferguson             8387 2817 

Band 

Pipe Major 
Tim Ferguson             8387 2817 

         0412 336 763 

Band Manager 
Martin Ricketts             8389 1322 

      bandmanager@adam.com.au 

All Correspondence 

ALL Correspondence is to be addressed to: 

PO Box 998   
MOUNT BARKER  S.A.   5251 

Society Website 

www.mtbarkerscots.org 

Band Website 

www.mbcs.s5.com  

Celts on the Green Website 

www.celtsonthegreen.com.au 

Thistle Editor 

David Porteous             8379 1943 

Mount Barker Caledonian Society sincerely thanks 

~ RE/MAX Hills & Country ~ 
for printing this issue of the Thistle 

Pocket Scottish History 

T his pocket 
sized book, 

by Dr James 
MacKay, con-
denses all the 
important facts in 
Scottish history 
into an easy to 
read format.   It is 
a comprehensive 
reference book 
for use at home 
or in school, pro-
viding a fascinat-
ing and informa-

tive guide to all aspects of Scottish history. 

A fascinating and comprehensive guide to the his-
tory of Scotland from Mesolithic hunters and fisher-
men, Celtic migrations, Romans, Christianity, 
Kings, Queens, Clans, massacres, the Clearances, 
the rise of Scottish nationalism, the world wars and 

into the present century. 

120 x 160 mm, 352 pages.  Illustrated in colour with 

drawings and photographs ð £5.10. 

Good for a Laugh 

W  hen Hector's cat 
died, he asked his 

local minister if he could 
bury it in the church ceme-
tery.   "Certainly not" said 
the minister.   Hector then 
asked the Anglican minister and got the 
same answer.   The next day Hector met 
his own minister who asked if he was still 
trying to bury his cat.   Hector told him that 
in desperation he had even offered the 
Jewish Rabbi fifty pounds to bury him but 
he had refused too.   The minister's face 
immediately lit up.  "Why didn't you tell me 

it was a Kirk oôScotland cat?" 
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Dates for 2012  

X  18 February �²  Celts on the Green Concert  

X  19 February �²  51st Gathering  

X  12 May �²  Ceilidh  

X  21 July �²  Mid-Winter Christmas  

X  August �²  Annual General Meeting  

X  10 November �²  Celtic Night  

and Mitre 10 have donated a great prize for the collection, so say óthanks for your supportô when you 
shop there.  The ladies have nearly finished the óbunchô of thistles and word is getting around the other 
Scottish groups of the endeavour, but Lorraine and the other ladies are not giving away their ósecret 

recipeô! 

We intend to put out a óminiô Thistle newsletter in January to you all and the other Societies and Scot-

tish groups to remind everyone of the Gathering and Celts on the Green concert, so keep an eye out! 

The Celtic night was very successful and we had over 80 people present, but we need you to be ready 
to support your events next year.  The Ceilidh is the second Saturday in May, the mid-winter Christ-
mas is the second Saturday in July, the Celtic night is the second Saturday in November and the AGM 
is the 2nd week in August (possibly Monday).  We may even have a renewed Halloween event next 
year if Sonyaôs plans come to fruition! Remember that the Celts on the Green is the 18th February and 

the Gathering the next day! 

A special word about our Pipe Band.  Plans are in place for their attendance at the Australian Champi-
onships at Easter, 2012 in Ballarat, with accommodation booked and tunes well and truly being 
learned.  They have extra help with tutorage and now have black socks!  Seriously, we wish them 
every success and a large measure of good fun when they go!  At the moment, they are plodding 
through the large volume of pageant appearances around the district and surrounds.  Merry Christmas 

folks! 

So, to you all, Betty and I wish you every joy of the Christmas season, a Happy Hogmanay and the 
love of family and friends around you as the year comes to a close.  To those of you or your family 
who are ill or just not yourself, may the kindness of others and the spirit of the season uplift and heal 

you so you may join with us in saying ï ñMerry Christmas and a Happy New Yearò! 

Peter Stewart 

Chief 


